PASBO Annual Meeting

Wednesday, March 15, 2023

First General Session, PASBO Annual Conference

Kalahari Resorts and Conventions, Pocono Manor

President Diane Richards, PSCBA, CPA, called the Annual Meeting to order during the First General Session at the 68th PASBO Annual Conference at 3:02 p.m.

After welcoming members, leading the pledge of allegiance, and acknowledging sponsors, she introduced the PASBO board of directors, ASBO guests, and members of the Exhibitors Advisory Committee. She then discussed conference highlights and introduced Brian David, chair of the Exhibitors Advisory Committee.

Brian David, chair of the Exhibitors Advisory Committee, welcomed members and discussed the conference exhibits.

Immediate Past President Brent Kessler, PCSBA, presented the candidates for election as follows:

Immediate Vice President:

 Kathy Ciaciulli, PCSBA, Assistant to the Superintendent for Operations, York Suburban School District

Vice President:

- William T. Meiser, PCSBO, PCSFP Director of Operations Middletown Area School District
- Brian Pawling, PCSBA Business Administrator Radnor Township School District

Director:

- Brian Cooney Business Administrator, Oxford Area School District
- Matthew L. Shields, PCSBS Director of Facilities and Building Operations School District of Lancaster
- Amy Todd, PCSBA Supervisor of Accounting, Intermediate Unit I

Immediate Past President Brent Kessler made a motion to place the slate of candidates as presented above on the ballot. President Diane Richards, PCSBA, CPA, seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.

Wanda Erb, ASBO International director, then presented an award to ASBO International Immediate Past President, Bill Sutter.

President Diane Richards, PCSBA, CPA, returned to the podium to introduce the keynote speaker, Andre Young.

Following the keynote speaker's session, President-Elect Jeff Mummert, PCSBA, presented the Gary Reeser Award to Chris Berdnik, PCSBA.

First General Session adjourned at 4:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brent A-Jouler

Brent A. Kessler, PCSBA

Immediate Past President / Board Secretary

PASBO Annual Meeting

Friday, March 17, 2023

Second General Session, PASBO Annual Conference

Kalahari Resorts and Conventions, Pocono Manor

President Diane Richards, PSCBA, CPA, called the Annual Meeting to order during the Second General Session at the 68th PASBO Annual Conference at 11:03 a.m.

After welcoming members and acknowledging sponsors, she awarded the Award of Excellence in School Facilities to the following individuals:

Gold Award of Excellence in School Facilities:

- Kelly Harper, Director of Operations at Pennridge School District
- Kenneth Morris, Supervisor of Facilities at Great Valley School District
- Randall Buffington, Director of Operations at Southern York County School District

Award of Excellence in School Facilities:

• Robert Zemanick, Director of Facilities and Operations at Nazareth Area School District

President-Elect Jeff Mummert, PCSBA, then awarded the David Nett Regional Chapter Award to the following individuals:

- Troy Frederick, Keystone Shortway Facility Directors
- Thomas Kovac, Mid-Penn Facility Directors
- Kristin Graham, Central PA Transportation Chapter
- Jacquelynn Dutchcot, Northwest SBO

He also thanked the outgoing directors, President, and Immediate Past President for their service.

Director Mike Stabile then presented the high-level legislative priorities for the association.

Immediate Past President Brent Kessler, PCSBA, then took the stage to announce the PASBO election results, as follows:

Immediate Vice President:

 Kathy Ciaciulli, PCSBA, Assistant to the Superintendent for Operations, York Suburban School District

Vice President:

• Brian Pawling, PCSBA Business Administrator Radnor Township School District

Director:

- Brian Cooney Business Administrator, Oxford Area School District
- Matthew L. Shields, PCSBS Director of Facilities and Building Operations School District of Lancaster
- Amy Todd, PCSBA Supervisor of Accounting, Intermediate Unit I

Executive Director Hannah Barrick then administered the oath of office to Kathy Ciaciulli, swearing her in as PASBO Vice President.

Hannah Barrick then presented information about PASBO priorities and the work of PASBO staff.

The group broke for lunch prior to Vice President Kathy Ciaciulli returning to the podium for final announcements and prizes.

The second general session was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.

Brent A-Janler

Respectfully submitted,

Brent A. Kessler, PCSBA

Immediate Past President / Board Secretary